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President's Message:
As stated previously, this is my last year as your President and the formal standing down will take place at the Clubs AGM where a new President and executive committee will be appointed.

Notice is hereby given of the clubs AGM to be held on Sunday the 15th June at 7.30pm in the club rooms at Fifeshire Avenue.
The agenda, last years minutes, Presidents message and nomination form for your executive is attached to this newsletter.

Please remember that only paid up members are entitled to vote at this meeting.

The annual audited accounts will be sent out to paid up members shortly.

Past events:

Sat.17th May 8.00pm 

Fundraising event:

This was for an Irish man from Roscommon who came to New Zealand at the end of 2006 for a one year farming working holiday and had a horrific accident.

His name is Kevin McGarry and as a result

of the fundraising event your club has forwarded a cheque to the value of $5,500.00 to the Kevin McGarry Trust.

To each and everyone of you who came along and participated; a big thanks!

Our sponsors for the evening were:

Molly Malone’s, GUINNESS, D4, CIRCA, St. James Theatre, Downstage, NZSO,McPhees Celtic Shop in Tawa (who by the way are selling Barry’s Tea) Garry Telford,The Interislander, Lillian Mackey, Margaret Butters, and the      Hotel Intercontinental.

THE RODNEY WALSHE ANNUAL IRELAND ESSAY COMPETITION WINNER 2008

A record number of registrations were received for this year’s competition and the overall standard of the leading essays was easily the highest of all the eighteen years the competition has been running.

The winner of the all expenses paid four week visit to Ireland is:

Maria English of Samuel Marsden Collegiate School in Karori, Wellington

Her essay “Finding My Feet” told a tale in a delightfully worded and humorous style of the author’s transition from a clumsy, leaden footed but enthusiastic would be Irish dancer, to one who could at least hold a beat and step to the rhythm of the music, thanks to the inspiration of ‘River Dance’.

The prize winning essays can be viewed on website www.ireland.co.nz
The Ramblings of John Whitty (cont’d):
Dear all

This is Friday and I fly out to Vancouver on Sunday for 5 nights. Have been watching the temperatures and they are creeping up to 20 degrees centigrade over

there- perhaps I can continue to wear shorts and sandals.

Arrive back Wellington at 9.00am on Sunday next - believe it has been a bit foggy down there.

I guess I'll have to give 'Lord of the Rings-the musical' a miss. Seems Billy Elliott (you may have seen the film about a young chap from the North and from a working class background who becomes a ballet dancer and probably dies of aids) the musical is doing quite well.

Spent couple of days in Lowestoft- they were doing alright till they fished out all the herrings. Also spent a little time at Ipswich and Norwich. 

Parks in London now routinely leave large areas unmown to encourage insects, flowers and small animals and people do the same in their gardens. So maybe we should all lay off the lawnmowers a bit. 

Yesterday met with brothers and a sister and we visited various historic places around Clerkenwell, Islington area. Some very old and fine churches dating from medieval times that are hidden away amidst the buildings. Some very attractive pubs also. We had a french meal near Smithfield meat market and I had roast

pigeon- unlikely to see this on a NZ menu. 

Went with my brother to a pub in Battersea to watch the Chelsea game- everybody agrees that penalties is a very unsatisfactory way to finish such a game and perhaps they should go for 'golden goal'.

The Celtic supporters club that uses the Irish Club will be happy as Celtic clinched the Scottish League last night. 

I'm meeting some former classmates from school this afternoon at a pub in Victoria called the 'Jugged Hare'- I have hardly changed of course but they will all look very different.

A lot of time in London is spent travelling. I usually get a day traveller ticket that costs £5.90 and allows me to travel from this area (area 4) into and around the other three areas including central London- includes British Rail (overground), underground and buses.

I see from the emails that some members of the Irish Club have been invited to meet the Irish Rugby Team in Wellington in early June. The big game over here involving Irish Rugby is the final of the Heiniken Cup between Munster and Toulouse and the French are tipped to win. Incidentally Byron Kelleher's ( All Black who plays for Toulouse) father is from Cork. He will be up against Doug Howlett who plays for Munster and in the newspaper he commented that he hopes Howlett will not do any more car-hopping after the game (Howlett jumped on some cars after the All Blacks were knocked out of the World Cup). England are touring NZ soon. 

NZ won praise for drawing cricket game with England and next test starts today in Manchester. NZ 61 without loss at mid-day which is not too bad.

They reckon 5 pubs a day are closing in Britain- the Gunter Arms that my parents ran on the Fulham Road and a big pub called the Spotted Dog in Willesden Green where my parents lived, are closed. But other pubs are thriving and quite often pubs are turned into restaurants. 

See you soon. John

Events Coming up
The initial meeting, which was convened for the purpose of forming an Irish Club in Wellington, was held on 26th February 1939, in the Trades Hall.

Accordingly: 

A 70th Anniversary, of the founding of the Club, to be held. In the last weekend of  February 2009. Colleen O’Donovan is organizing this event and would like some help. Please contact Colleen on 388 2658.

All live and on the big screen;
JUNE. 

Sat 7th All Blacks v’s Ireland

Note this event is sponsored by the Plumbing Shop and includes dinner and a bar tab. Doors open from 3pm

Sat 14th All Blacks v’s England Doors open 6pm.

Sat 21st June All Blacks v’s England.

Doors open 6pm.

JULY.

Sat 5th All Blacks v’s South Africa.
Doors open from 6pm.

Sat 12th July All Blacks v’s South Africa. Doors open from 6pm.

Sat 26th All Blacks v’s Australia.

Doors open from 7pm (10pm k/o)

August:

Sat 2nd All Blacks v’s Australia. 

Doors open from 6pm.

Sun 17th All Blacks v’s South Africa.

(k/o 1.am)

September: Sat 13th. All Blacks v’s Australia Doors open from 7pm.

November:

1st NZ v’s Australia.

8th NZ v’s Scotland.

15th NZ v’s Ireland.

18th NZ v’s Munster.

22nd NZ v’s Wales.

29th NZ v’s England.

Our condolences: to the family and friends of the recently departed:
Win Siddall, Mother of Trish Budding who passed away recently after a short illness.

Rest in Peace.
NOTE The club rooms are only open on club nights, Friday’s and Sunday’s PLUS: any other night advertised in the newsletter. 
Standing events: 
Club nights Friday and Sunday evenings from 7.30pm. Remember the saying; 

Cards: Knock-out whist on Friday and Sundays. Be brave and come along!
Jim Bowler
President. Tel: 972 2927
 

 

